
NEWSLETTER 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FROM OUR PRINCIPAL 

 

Holidays  

Welcome back to Term 2. I hope everyone had an enjoyable Easter break.  The students have settled 

back in to the term well and have had many  stories to tell about their two -week  break.  This term will be 

another busy term with special events, incursions and excursions already booked in.  

 

PYP Authorization ð We Did It!  

We had the exciting news on Tuesday that we were successful in gaining authorization to become an IB 

World school. This is the result of 2 years of professional development, trialling and ap plying the PYP 

philosophy into our school, culminating in a 2 day authorization visit. The staff, under the guidance of 

Helenor Regester and the students have made excellent progress in becoming more familiar with all 

aspects of the programme. We look forw ard to further developing our knowledge and skills. This is a huge 

achievement and everyone is to be congratulated on the wonderful work they have all put in to achieve 

this very prestigious title.     

 

China Study Tour  

Thank you to the wonderful students who have submitted their expression of interest for the China study 

tour. We have 3 places left so please let Miss Chu or Mrs Lach know as soon as possible if you would like to 

attend. The trip will cost around $3400 and  the date is 14 th to the 24 th of October. It will certainly be a trip of 

a lifetime resulting in an amazing experience, being part of another culture overseas and experiencing 

some wonderful friendships. Please consider this unique opportunity for the educ ation and development 

of your child.  
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DIARY 
APRIL 

Tuesday 25  ANZAC Day  

Wednesday 26  State Swimming Carnival  

Thursday 27 Year 6 IMAX/Melb Museum Excursion  

 2018 Foundation Information Night  

 7.00 ð 8.00pm in the Library  

Friday 28 Year 2 Moonlit Sanctuary Excursion  

MAY 

Monday 1  Grandparentsõ Day  

Special Assembly  at 9.00am in the Gym  

Followed by Classroom Activities until 11am  

 BOOK FAIR Begins 

School Council ð 7pm in Staffroom  

Tuesday 2  Year 1 Tennis Clinics  

MAY 

Wednesday 3  Inter -House Athletics  

Thursday 4 BOOK FAIR Ends 

 Year 6 ôAsk an Expertõ Session 

Friday 5 Year 5 Chinese Museum Excursion  

Tuesday 9  NAPLAN 

 Year 1 Tennis Clinics  

Wednesday 10  NAPLAN 

 Mothersõ Day Stall in C.L.C. 

Thursday 11 NAPLAN 

Friday 12 Mothersõ Day Pancake Breakfast  

Sunday 14  Happy Mothersõ Day 

TERM 2 CURRICULUM DAY  
FRIDAY 2ND JUNE  

STUDENT FREE DAY!! 

mailto:aspendale.gardens.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.agps.vic.edu.au/


Junior Mayor  

Yesterday our four  scho ol leaders Yianni Balatsas, Kass idy 

Kaing, James Filippa and Nara Kiritharan  attended the 

annual Junior Mayor competition for the Kingston Council.  

Yianni,  our School Captain , performed  a wonderful speech 

about ôvolunteering in our community õ and is to be 

congratulated on his excellent presentation.  
 

School Photos  

On Wednesday your childõs 2017 school photo package 

was sent home.  If you did not  receive your pack , and 

know that  you handed an envelope with payment in on photo day , please see Annie in the office.   
 

Sun Smart 

The SunSmart policy states that children will continue wearing their broad brimmed hats 

until the end of April. Please ensure your children continue to brin g in their hats, as we still 

have some unseasonably warm weather ahead.  

 

NAPLAN 

This term Years 3 & 5 students will be involved in NAPLAN.  This is a nationwide testing program of Literacy 

and Numeracy skills.  These will take place on Tuesday 9th, Wednes day 10 th  and Thursday 11 th May.  If you 

have any questions concerning the NAPLAN please talk to your childõs class teacher or contact Jonathan 

Baker.  
 

Anzac Day Public Holiday  

Next Tuesday 25 th April is a public holiday to commemorate Anzac Day.  Students do not  attend school on 

this day.  
 

Shrine of Remembrance  

Some of t he Year 6 students had the wonderful opportunity to visit the Shrine of Remembrance on 

Wednesday to commemorate the Australians 

who fought in the wars of the past to enable us 

to have the wonderful life we enjoy today. The 

day was very memorable and the st udents 

gained some deeper insights regarding the 

meaning of Anzac Day. Thank you to the staff 

who attended.  

 

Bike Shed Under C onstruction  

With the increasing number of students cycling and scooting to school we are in the process of extending 

the bike she d. This will create more space to store bikes and allow for more covered area. The fundraising 

team have focussed their work on raising money to enable this to happen, along with a grant from the 

Kingston Council. Thank you to one of our parents Michelle G allious who has been applying for the grant 

on our behalf.  In the meantime, when the bike shed is full we will be using the space behind the gym for 

the overflow storage for bikes.  



Jump Rope for Health  

On the last day of T erm 1 our Years 3 & 4  students were involved in a ôJump Rope for Healthõ program.  The 

students all actively participated and learned first -hand how skipping can be a wonderful and fun form of 

aerobic exercise.  

 

Transition to Secondary School.  

In the next few days  the Year 6 parents will receive a Transition Pack outlining the process for secondary 

school transition.  I encourage parents and students to use the next few weeks to have a look around 

secondary schools, visit their open days and attend their school tou rs. The application form has been  

pre -filled with your childõs information. Please complete the remainder of this form and return it to the 

school office before Friday 12 th  May. If you have any questions regarding this process, please discuss them 

with yo ur childõs teacher or Mr Baker. 

 

Grandparents Day  

On Monday 1 st May we will be celebrating Grandparents day at school. This is an opportunity for 

Grandparents to visit our school and share in their Grandchildrens õ learning. We encourage Grandparents 

to join us for an assembly at 9am followed by a visit to the classrooms until 11am.   

 

Cheryle Osborne  
 

LIBRARY NEWS 

Book Club Issue 3  

Brochures were  distributed  this week for Scholastic Book Club orders.   

When placing an order p lease ensure that your childõs name and grade are marked clearly 

on the form.  

All money/cheque orders need  to be at the school by Monday 8 th May . 

Donõt forget you can order online ð just follow the instructions on the brochure.  

 

 

Book Fai r 

The Book Fair will be held in the library from Monday 1 st May until Thursday 4 th May and we are looking for 

volunteers to help with sales.  Sales will be between 8.3 am ð 9.30am and 3 .00pm ð 4.00pm  on th ese days.  

 

If you are able to assist during the Book Fair for an hou r in the mornings or afternoons, please contact me 

in the library.  

Thank you .            Glenys  

 

  BOOK FAIR IS HERE 

MONDAY 1ST MAY ï THURSDAY 4TH MAY 

Incorporating the óRead Aloud Challengeô 

More information to follow 

 

SCHOOL CANTEEN 

Canteen is CLOSED on Monday, Tuesday & 

Wednesday  & is OPEN on Thursday & Friday  



  



 



MOTHERôS DAY 

STALL 
 

 

The AGPS Motherôs Day Stall 

will be held on 

Wednesday 10th May 
 

Gifts range from $2.00 to $6.00  

Gift Cards $1.00 

 

A gift has been allocated for each child for their  

Mother and/or Step Mother, but children will have the chance to  

purchase extra gifts (e.g. for Grandmothers) at lunch time if they wish,  

to complete their shopping for Motherôs Day! 
 

To help make the stall a success, we would very much appreciate your assistance. 

If you are able to help with assisting at the stall, please fill in the form below and 

return it to the office by Wednesday 3rd May and you will be contacted by one of 

our friendly Fundraising Team members.   

 

Thank you for your ongoing support!   The Fundraising Team 

--------------------------------# -------------------------------------------------------# -------------------------------- 
 

2017 MOTHERôS DAY STALL  

 

Your Name: __________________________________________________________________ 

 

Eldest Childôs Name & Grade: ____________________________________________________ 

 

Contact Number: ______________________________________________________________ 

 

Yes I can help with the stall on Wednesday 10th May 

 
 

Please tick the time you would prefer to help at the stall: 

 

8.45am ï 11.00am   11.25am ï 1.30pm   



  



After School Art Class with Miss Day 

 

What a fun term this will be with 2 unique art pieces.  To begin the term, using paper 
mache, students will create their very own 3D hot air balloon.  Children will learn the skills 
of paper mache and will be able to apply this to other projects of interest to them.  In the 
second half of the term children will create a movie animation using istopmotion and 
iMovie.  Children will create a script, backgrounds and characters using different materials 
to go along with their movies.  Loads of funé canõt wait to get started.  Hope to see you 
there. 
 

When:  Starting 18th April.  Classes will run every Tuesday afternoon until 27th June  

Where:  AGPS Art Room, (LIMITED PLACES) (no class Anzac Day, 25th April) 

Time:   3.40pm to 4.45pm - Foundation to Year 6 

Price:   $13.00 each week.  Plus: A one off $25.00 up front for materials for the term. 

This term consists of 10 lessons, 65 minutes each week.  Total cost is $155.00 

 
For any inquires please contact Shannyn Day on 0417 510 940.  

__________________________________________________________________________ 

2017 ART CLASS ENROLMENT ð TERM TWO 

I wish to enrol my child ______________________________________________________________________ Grade: _________ 

in ART classes commencing Tuesday 18th April, 2017 
 

 
Parent Guardian Signature:__________________________________________________________________ 
 
Parent Name: _____________________________________________________ Phone No:______________________ 
 
     I enclose payment of $155.00     Where possible CASH Preferred please. 
      

I will pay first week back in Term 2, 2017. 
 

N.B. Please return the completed form to the office NO LATER than Tuesday 18th April 

  

 

 



 


